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WRITTEN QUESTION TO THE MINISTER FOR INFRASTRUCTURE   

BY DEPUTY J. RENOUF OF ST. BRELADE 

QUESTION SUBMITTED ON MONDAY 30th SEPTEMBER 2024 
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Question 

 

“In relation to the former St. Saviour’s Hospital Building, will the Minister provide – 

 

(a) a report on the physical state of the Grade 1 Listed Building; and 

(b) an outline of the repair and remediation works planned, if any, to safeguard its future prior to any 

planning application being submitted?” 

 

 

Answer 

 

(a) A high level, non-intrusive condition survey of the Public estate was undertaken by Currie & Brown 

in 2023 and the extract data relating to Queens House is attached. In summary, the building appears 

to be structurally sound but there are localised areas of roof and gutter damage which were 

exacerbated by Storm Ciaran.  

 

(b) Jersey Property Holdings prioritises its resources on buildings that are in active public service use. 

Accordingly, there are currently no repair or remediation works planned for Queens House.   

 

 

 

 


